
SARDINIA, I4TH-20TH MAY1983 95

Biermann. H. and Hesch. F. J., 1982. Beitrag zur Tagfalterfauna

Sardiniens. Atalanta, 13: 266-293.

Carta automobilistica 1/200.000, 1977. Touring Club Italiano,

foglio 28.

De Prins, W. and Van der Poorten, D.. 1982. Overzicht van het

genus Pseudophilotes in Europa en Noord-Afrika, met besch-

rijving van een soort uit Sardinia, nieuw voor de wetenschap.

Phegea, 10(2): 61-76.

Dujardin, F., 1976. Etude des genitalia males de Euchloe insularis

Sidgx. Entomops, 39: 243-252.

Hartig, F., 1975-76. Au Mont Gennargentu en Sardaigne, I & II.

Linneana Belgica, VI: 26-30, 182-188.

Hartig, F. and Amsel, H. G., 1952. Lepidoptera Sardinica. Frag-

menta entomologica, 1 ( 1 ) 1 -1 60.

Higgins, L. G. and Riley, N. D., 1980 Field Guide to the Butterflies

of Britain and Europe.

Kauffman, G., 1955. Spialia sertorius Hoff. en Qoxse.Rev. Fr. Lep.,

XV: 3.

Strobino, R., 1976. Euchloe insularis Stdgr., bona species de Corse

et ^2ixd\%m. Entomops, 38:203-210.

Van Cappellen, E., 1971. Lepidopteres de Sardaigne. Bull. Cercle

des Lepidopteristes de Belgique, 1971 :82, 87.

The Occurrence of a Hawk Moth, Manduca rustica

(Fab.) in Aberdeen. - On 22 September 1983 I was brought a

live, but damaged, specimen of Manduca rustica (Fab.), which

had just been found on a pavement in the dock area of Aberdeen,

apparently having been struck by a car. It subsequently died and

has now been given to the Royal Scottish Museum, Edinburgh.

It was identified in consultation with E. C. Pelham-Clinton,

to whom I am most grateful, and he then took it to the British

Museum (Natural History) where A. Hayes confirmed the identity.

M. rustica is a variable species, with several geographic subspecies,

and there is some doubt as to which of these this specimen belongs.

It may be M. r. rustica, which occurs on the southern mainland of

U.S.A. or, perhaps more likely, a subspecies from the Caribbean or

from north-east South America. With only one specimen it is not

possible to be more precise. Stray insects often reach Aberdeen

docks in shipments from abroad, especially of fruit, and it seems

probable that this specimen travelled in this way. As far as is known
no-one was breeding or keeping exotic Lepidoptera in this area at

that time but since large hawk moths are popular insects it can't

be discounted that it had been bred and released. - MARKYOUNG,
Department of Zoology, Aberdeen University, Tilly drone Avenue,

Aberdeen AB9 2TN.


